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230 Humbercrest Boulevard 

Toronto, Ontario M6S 4L3 

Telephone: 416-393-5275 

Principal: 

K. Schneider 

 

Superintendent: 

416-222-8282 x 2732 

John Shanahan 

 

Trustee: 

Barbara Poplawski 

416-512-3410 

 

Parish: 

St. James’ Church 

728 Annette Street 

Toronto, Ontario 

416-767-6451 

 

Classes start: 9:00 a.m. 

Lunch Hour: 11:45-12:45 p.m. 

Dismissal: 3:30 p.m. 

 

 

Virtue of the Month: 

Faithfulness 

Principal’s Message:  
June has finally arrived and we are all very busy 

with activities and celebrations. 

It is a lovely, but extremely hectic time of year 

for everyone. I wish to congratulate our students, 

parents and staff for helping to make this a 

successful year. From our after school numeracy 

and literacy programs in Grades 6-8, all our 

sports events, our Me to We initiatives, to 

receiving the sacraments of Reconciliation, First 

Eucharist, and Confirmation, it has been a 

productive and fun filled year of learning and 

growing. We are all so grateful for our 

accomplishments. 

As we prepare for the end of the school year, we 

are focussing this month on the virtue of 

Faithfulness. As we send our students off for a 

summer of fun and relaxation and our graduates 

off into the wider world, we have faith that they 

will all be safe to begin another year. The quote 

from John’s gospel reminds us, “Happy are 

those who have not seen, yet still believe” John 

20:29. For this final month we practiced the 

virtue of faithfulness by acknowledging that 

Jesus is present right here in our classrooms, our 

hallways and in the schoolyard. How we speak 

to one another and how we treat one another is 

how we speak to and treat Jesus. We carry His 

unseen presence in our hearts wherever we go. 

We wish our Grade 8 students well as they soon 

close the door on their elementary education and 

open a new and exciting door as they go off to 

high school in the fall. Special thanks to our 

entire intermediate staff for supporting them this 

year; Ms. Scace, Mr. Duggan, Mr. Barber, Ms. 

Demonte-Bahr, Mr. Bottoni and Mr. Lambert. 

I would like to also take this opportunity to 

especially thank the parents of the Catholic 

School Parent Council (CSPC) for their 

generosity and dedication to the students and 

staff of St. James School.  On behalf of the 

students, staff and myself, thank you for your 

constant support and for the numerous initiatives 

you generously supported this year. Executive 

council members are Mrs. Debbie Hammond 

and Mrs. Keli Jeziorski (Co-Chairs), Mrs. Trish 

Aurelio (Treasurer), and Mrs. Lourdes Sousa 

(Secretary). Please consider joining our school 

council in September as the Catholic School 

Council really makes a difference for our school 

and parents. 
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In closing, I wish to recognize our staff for their 

dedicated work on behalf of all our students. 

They put children first and are always supportive 

of their wellbeing.  

I wish everyone a safe and happy summer with 

family and friends. Summer is a time for 

renewal and relaxation. See you all on 

September 6, 2016! 

Krystyna Schneider  
 
SOCCER 
 
Congratulations to our Intermediate Boys' 
Soccer Finalists, who came within a minute of 
advancing to the Regionals when the opposing 
team spoiled it with a last-minute, tying goal. 
This forced a tie-breaking 3rd game where our 
team put in a valiant, hard-fought effort but 
ended up conceding to the 1st place team. A big 
thanks to all the players who gave it their "all" 
and fought to the very end, finishing the 
tournament in a very respectable 2nd place. Go 
Bears!  A great big thank you to the coaches Mr. 
Bottoni and Mr. Serianni. 
 
CITY QUALIFIERS FOR TRACK & FIELD 
 

 
DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘ WǳƳǇ 
 
 

 
aŀƭƛƪΩǎ IƛƎƘ WǳƳǇ 

 
Podium Winners 
 
Congratulations to our City Qualifiers who 
competed on May 27, 2016.  Malik M. finished 
1st in High Jump and 5th in 200 meters, Kallon 
E. came in 5th in the 100 meters and 7th in the 
High Jump.  Naima came in 8th in the 100 
meters.  The Grade 8 boys came 7th in the 
Relay.  Thank you to Mr. Dos Santos, Mr. 
Duggan and Mr. Barber coaching Track & Field. 
 

GIRLS IN GOVERNMENT 
 
The Girls in Government is a program sponsored 

and run by Cheri Di Novo, the MPP for Parkdale-

High Park and Lisa Druchok her Constituency 

Assistant. Throughout the year we have had 

many interesting and educational sessions 

where the intermediate girls, from St. James 

School and from Humbercrest School, have 

researched, discussed and debated arguments 

for and against relevant issues. 

 



St. James Catholic School  June 2016 
 

 

In order for the girls to see Government in 

Action, a trip to Ottawa, our nation’s capital, 

took place from May 9, to May 10, 2016.  In the 

Nation’s Capital we had a private tour of Centre 

block, the Senate, and the Library of Parliament. 

Accompanied by Cheri DiNovo and her 

Constituency Assistant Lisa Druchok, who 

sponsored and ran the program, we met the 

Honorable Arif Veranni the MP for Parkdale-High 

Park. We also met with Senator Anne Cools who 

allowed us to ask questions about her life and 

career in a most memorable discussion spanning 

almost a full hour.  Later we experienced a 

question period in the House of Commons.  

 

 

Sitting in the Speakers Gallery’s much coveted 

seats, we were able to see Prime Minister Justin 

Trudeau as he was asked questions about his trip 

to Washington to meet Barack Obama, the 

President of the United States; the building of 

the Alberta Pipeline, and the fire in Fort 

McMurray.  The trip provided a good basis for 

understanding the workings of government, 

including the day to day business of our elected 

representatives. It is our hope that the girls will 

remember and cherish this great educational 

experience.  Ms. Demonte–Bahr 

 

 

 
 
FAREWELL 
 
We extend a heartfelt thank you to Mr. Serianni 
for taking over Ms. Mazza’s Grade 5 class and 
Ms. Anderson for taking over Ms. Pietrangelo’s 
Grade 6 class as Long Term Occasional 
Teachers. We appreciate all their hard work and 
wish them the best in their future endeavors.   
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w!CCLΩ{ [!¢9{¢ {hbD helps kids deal with self-

regulation. Try it with your children. 
http://www.todaysparent.com/blogs/tp-loves/raffis-
latest-song-teaches-kids-how-to-self-regulate/ 

 
JK/SKS RECITING HAIL MARY  
 
During the month of May, Ms. Costanzo’s and 

Ms. Amato’s  FDK class recited the Hail Mary 

over the PA. May is the month of Mary and our 

youngest students did an amazing job. 

Remember that Jesus never wants to say no to 

his mother. Her intercession is very powerful!!!  

 
 
COOKIE DOUGH FUNDRAISER 
 
A great big thank you to all the parents who 
supported the cookie dough fund raising for our 
intermediate students. We sold over $6,000.00 
of cookie dough and our profit came to 
$2526.00. A big thank you to Mr. Duggan and 
Mr. Barber. 
 

 

{¢Φ W!a9{Ω /haa¦bLhb /9[9.w!¢Lhb 
 
On Tues. June 7, 2016 at 2:30 pm, Ms. Bugeja 

our Grade 2/3 teacher, and all the Gr. 2/3 

students who made their First Communion had 

a celebration party on our beautiful front yard. 

The students enjoyed ice cream drumsticks 

(their choice of 3 different flavours: vanilla, 

chocolate and caramel). Yummy, what a great 

afternoon it was. Thank you to our CSPC who 

financed the ice cream and the beautiful First 

Communion frames from Pauline Book store. 

We extend our congratulations to: 

Bianca S., Christine H., Xerlyn H., Mateus L. 

Victoria S., Maria O., Tevon E., Dayary C. 

and Caroline R. 

 

 

http://www.todaysparent.com/blogs/tp-loves/raffis-latest-song-teaches-kids-how-to-self-regulate/
http://www.todaysparent.com/blogs/tp-loves/raffis-latest-song-teaches-kids-how-to-self-regulate/
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TCDSB APPROVES BALANCED 2016-

2017 BUDGET 

Following extensive consultations and 

deliberations, the Toronto Catholic District 

School Board of Trustees approved a balanced 

budget of $1.078 billion for 2016-2017.  

Click here for more information.  

INTERNATIONAL LANGUAGES  

The International Languages registration for 

2016 -2017 is now taking place.   You may go to 

any of the centers listed below to register your 

child.   Registration is on Saturdays 

between  10:00 and 12:00.   Should you wish 

more information ple ase feel free to contact 

Principal D. Kairys at 416 -393 -5227.  

 Polish:  

St. Casimir Catholic Church  
St. Pius X Catholic School  
St. Stanislaus Catholic Church  

 Portuguese and Spanish:  

St. Luigi Catholic School  

Lithuanian and Italian:  

Our Lady of Peace  

GET READY FOR THE YEAR OF THE 

PARISH IN 2016-2017 

Let’s celebrate our parishes and their 

involvement in our schools. Have a sneak peek 

at what’s in store, and check back for resources, 

information, and good news stories: 

https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/NurturingOurCat

holicCommunity/YearoftheParish/Pages/default

.aspx 

FAMILY ENTERTAINMENT AT ITS 

BEST-STAFF ARTS PRESENTS MARY 

POPPINS 

Everyone's favorite practically perfect nanny 

takes the stage in this 

Supercalifragilisticexpialidocious musical 

adventure. Performance dates: June 11, 12, 16, 

17, 18. For performance times and tickets, visit: 

https://www.tcdsb.org/affiliates/StaffArts/Past

Seasons/20152016/Pages/Musical.aspx  

REMINDER: SUMMER SCHOOL 

REGISTRATION 

Information about summer enrichment camps 

in numeracy and literacy for grades 7 and 8, and 

reach ahead credits for grade 8 students 

https://www.tcdsb.org/ProgramsServices/Conti

nuingEducation/SecondaryCreditCourses/Summ

erSchool/elementaryss/Pages/default.aspx 

 

TCDSB CANADA DAY CELEBRATIONS 

¶ "GREAT CANADIAN FAMILY" 
PHOTO CONTEST  
The Great Canadian Family Photo Contest 

is open to all TCDSB students. Submit a 

photo of your vision of a great Canadian 

family, whether it be at home, at school or 

in your parish, for a chance to win one of 

three prizes. A panel of judges will select 

the top three photos that are considered to 

be inspirational, entertaining, creative and 

reflection of our Pastoral Plan, Together 

https://www.tcdsb.org/News/NewsReleases/Documents/TCDSB%20Approves%20Balanced%20Budget,%20June%203,%202016.pdf
https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/NurturingOurCatholicCommunity/YearoftheParish/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/NurturingOurCatholicCommunity/YearoftheParish/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/Board/NurturingOurCatholicCommunity/YearoftheParish/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/affiliates/StaffArts/PastSeasons/20152016/Pages/Musical.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/affiliates/StaffArts/PastSeasons/20152016/Pages/Musical.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/ProgramsServices/ContinuingEducation/SecondaryCreditCourses/SummerSchool/elementaryss/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/ProgramsServices/ContinuingEducation/SecondaryCreditCourses/SummerSchool/elementaryss/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/ProgramsServices/ContinuingEducation/SecondaryCreditCourses/SummerSchool/elementaryss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.tcdsb.org/canadaday
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with One Voice: Harmonizing our Faith 

through Family, Parish and School. Photos 

are to be submitted electronically to 

commdept@tcdsb.org. Submission 

deadline: June 20, 2016. All photo 

submissions become property of the TCDSB. 

Click here for more information. 

¶ TCDSB SPIRIT DAY FOR CANADA ς 
JUNE 29, 2016 
Schools and offices across the Board are 

invited to participate in our Spirit Day for 

Canada on June 29, 2016. In lieu of the 

paper flags, and to continue our efforts to 

be eco-friendly, staff and students are 

invited to demonstrate Canadian pride by 

wearing the red and white Canadian flag 

colours or their favourite Canada Day spirit 

wear. Staff and students, in both schools 

and offices, are invited to sing O Canada 

together at 9:30 a.m. Tweet @TCDSB 

photos or videos of your school’s Spirit Day 

for Canada celebrations using the hashtag 

#TCDSBCanadaDay! For more information, 

visit www.tcdsb.org/canadaday 

PARENT FORUMS 

STRENGTHENING ASIAN PARENT 

AND COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

Asian Heritage Month celebrations and 

discussions on the role of a parent in supporting 

children at school will take place: 

¶ June 11, 2016 - 9:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., at 
St. Barbara Catholic School (Fusion--
Tamil, Filipinio and Vietnamese) 

Click here for more information. 

Job Action by Elementary Teachers  
Elementary teachers initiated a Work to Rule on 
May 17th. Stay up to date on any news and 
information relating to the job action and status 
of negotiations here:  

https://www.tcdsb.org/FORPARENTS/News/Pag
es/Elementary-Teachers-Job-Action.aspx  
 

Changes to Health and Physical 
Education Curriculum  
Resources and information can be found on the 

website here: 

https://www.tcdsb.org/programsservices/schoo

lprogramsk12/healthoutdoorphysed/pages/ont

ario-health-and-physed-curriculum.aspx 

Get all the latest news and information: 

https://www.tcdsb.org  

https://intranet.tcdsb.org 

on Twitter @TCDSB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:commdept@tcdsb.org
http://www.tcdsb.org/canadaday
https://twitter.com/TCDSB
http://www.tcdsb.org/canadaday
https://www.tcdsb.org/FORCOMMUNITY/HeritageCelebration/AsianCanadianHeritage/Events/Pages/Parent-Forums.aspx
https://www.tcdsb.org/
https://intranet.tcdsb.org/
https://twitter.com/TCDSB
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HAVE A SAFE, FUN AND 

RESTFUL SUMMER AND RETURN 

TO ST. JAMES 

ON SEPTEMBER, 6. 2016! 


